  MINUTES OF THE WEST LAVINGTON ANNUAL PARISH MEETING HELD ON FRIDAY 16th MAY 2014 AT 7.45pm IN THE VILLAGE HALL
Present: 
Chairman of the Parish Council and of the Meeting:  Cllr Sandra Gamble;

plus eight members of West Lavington Parish Council; and 17 members of the public.
Apologies:
Rev J Campbell; Cllr P Blundell; Cllr R Gamble [WC].
Minutes:
The minutes of the previous meeting of May 2013 were approved, and signed by the Chairman.
Chairman’s Report:

Cllr Gamble introduced herself as the new Chairman of the Council, and thanked Cllr Liz Evans for her Chairmanship over the last 3 years, making a presentation on behalf of council members. The Chairman reported on the year’s activities of the parish council, and introduced the new members elected last May, noting the recent resignation of Cllr Collins, who was thanked for her contribution to the community. Cllr Ford was thanked for her work on rights of way, and Cllr Coxhead was thanked for his work in developing the new Communications, Consultation and Engagement Policy, and the new Vision Statement was publicised. The new zebra crossing is to be installed from 4 August. The Chairman noted that financial information for the year is available from the Clerk.
Presentation on the Neighbourhood Plan
Cllr Gamble, as Chairman of the Neighbourhood Plan Steering Group, gave a short presentation on the history and purpose of the Neighbourhood Plan, and explained the recent round of public consultation. The Clerk presented the statistical analysis of the questionnaire survey, and Mr Thorne explained the next steps for Site Allocations and the use of the Council’s consultant in making initial selections from criteria to be agreed. The Chairman drew attention to the range of information available on the community website. Questions covered concern for traffic issues arising from developments, the role of the Plan in requiring sustainability in development proposals, and its statutory force.
Reports from Village Organisations:
Note: A copy of all the reports given to the meeting are filed with these minutes. The following reports were given:

Village Care & Link                           Community Speedwatch                                       Friendship Club
Dauntsey’s School                      
 Dauntsey Academy Primary School                    The PCC & Church                      
The Youth Club 

     The WI
                                                           Royal British Legion
The Twinning Association               News and Views magazine
Village Hall
Lyn Dyson also presented an update on the inscriptions now added to the war memorial, as agreed at the last Parish Meeting, and on plans for a church service on 22 June to commemorate WW1. 

Meeting open to the public:



There were no further comments.
Meeting closed at 9.30pm

                                                                           Signed ………………………………………………… (Chairman)    May 2015
